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New Community, New Way of Life 

 The Christian Church appeared in history not 
only bringing a new teaching and worship of God, but 
also as a newly organized community.  Its goal is the 
inclusion of humanity.  God established the Church as a 
new paradise, as a “world within the world,” in order to 
attract the people of the world and save them from sin 
and injustice.  The Church resembles the Ark of Noah, 
which did not sink with the world, but rather saved the 
people who were in it from the floods of sin and death. 
    

 The purpose of the Church as God’s 
New Community is to redeem, sanctify, and deify 
its members, to make them truly members of the 
Body of Christ.  “As many of you as have been 
baptized into Christ, put on Christ” we chant in 
Baptism, the Sacrament that initiates us in God’s 
New Community, the Church.  Repeatedly we 
ask the candidates for Baptism to renounce 
Satan, the evil ruler of this world, and to 
acknowledge Christ, the Founder and Savior of 
the New Community.  All those who believe, 
accept, and commit their total lives to Christ are 
saved.  They are incorporated in His Body and 
are fed continuously with His Divine Grace. 
  

 As a new Community, the Church takes the place 
of the old world and teaches its members new ways to 
relate to people around them.  Inspired by the example of 
Christ and motivated by His love for us, the early 
Christians gave us two models of Community.  After 
Pentecost, the Christians of Jerusalem held everything in 
common, as is the practice in the cenobitic monasteries.  
When Christianity spread among the Gentiles, the 
Christians continued participating in the Lord’s Supper 
and sharing the Love Feast after Holy Communion.  In 

addition, they collected the “logia,” the “offerings,” and 
sent them to the poor Christians of the Church in 
Jerusalem.   

 Christianity does not only care about the spiritual 
needs of its members, but also about their material needs.   
There was always a Philoptochos – a philanthropic spirit 
in the New Community – which responded to the needs 
of the faithful. The benevolent institutions we support 

today had their 
beginnings in the 
Church.  The new Pan-
Orthodox philanthropic 
institution – IOCC 
(International Orthodox 
Christian Charities) is a 
praiseworthy example of 
our response to our 
suffering and indigent 
brothers and sisters in 
other lands. It deserves 
our wholehearted 
support, together with 
the other philanthropic 
organizations of our 
Church. 

 As members of the Church, our words and deeds, 
our total behavior, are motivated and colored by our faith 
in Christ, who loved us and gave His life to save us. Our 
example must be Christian at all times, so that others will 
be attracted to Christ and become members of His New 
Community. 

With love, 

Fr. J.P. Angelis 
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All names without prefix are (503)                                           
Holy Trinity office (phone)...........................................234-0468 
 Gail Morris, Secretary                                
 Bob Shaffer, Maintenance                                   
Holy Trinity web site: www.goholytrinity.org  

Holy Trinity fax……………………………….….236-8379 
Fr. John Angelis…234-0468 or………………….. 706-8354                    
Fr. Demosthenis Paraskevaidis…234-0468  or …...706-1974 
Fr. Deacon David Cole……………………….…..287-0475 
Parish Affairs Director, Gus Pappelis ………….....234-0468 
Parish Council President,  Nick Triantafillou ...........234-8948 
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A.G.R.O., Saki Tzantarmas……………………….777-1415 
AHEC, American Hellenic Educational Center      
 John Melonas ...……………………….....282-0277 
AHEPA, Michael Kounavis……………………....693-6974 
AHRC, American Hellenic Retired Citizens            
 Sophia Stamatis ……………………..…...939-4180 
Altar Boys, Gary Palumbis …………………..…....869-5819 
 John Anasis……………………………....531-0402       
Camp Angelos ……………… messages only…… 695-5267 
…………………………………......…office…....  695-5888 
Choir Director, Gus Pappelis  ………………..…..234-0468 
Choir President, Dennis Constantine  ………..…..517-6188 
Daughters of Penelope, Vana Amanatidis .....…..…521-0827 
Dynamis, Gail Morris ..…………………..……… 234-0468  
Endowment Fund, Mike Diamond ………………222-1988 
Ethos Bookstore, Christina Koutures …......234-0468 ext. 25  
Greek Festival, George Apostolou ..…...……..360-546-1224 
Greeters Ministry, Anastasia Mallos…………..…...255-0609 
 Catherine Lingas …………………….…..292-0451 
HACCM (Hellenic-American Cultural Center & Museum)
 Stefanos Vertopoulos ………………360-883-6438
 Katherine Karafotias ...……………..……617-4838 
HOPE & JOY (ages 5-11), Nikki George……360-834-2468 
Junior GOYA (ages 11-14), Dawn Damiani……... .667-8844 
Justice & Human Rights, Alex Christy …..………..636-8326  
Little Angels Toddler Group, Eleni Anadiotis ……808-0978 
Philo House Thrift Shop……………………….... 232-3992  
 Mary Aspros, manager …………………. 254-6044 
Philoptochos, Paula Diamond ………….…............697-1066 
Philoptochos Cookbook, Helen Stratikos ……..…666-8815 
Senior GOYA (ages 15-18)                                     
 Tom and Lori Avgerakis ……………..….635-1087 
Seniors Ministry, Dean Lampus ………….…...…..292-7612 
St. Nektarios Ministry, Kim Miller ………………..329-0873 
St. Photios Fellowship, Dn. David Cole ……..…....287-0475 
Stewardship Chairman, Don Ossey …………...….282-6219  
Summer Youth Camp Co-Directors 
  Christina Marneris ……………….... 360-718-2752 
 Anthony Aivaliotis ………………………826-1962 
Sunday School, Lori Avgerakis ... ……………..…..635-1087 
 Ann Davis. ……………………… …..….292-0191 
 Joanna Mason ……………………..….….526-2043 
Vacation Church School, Dina Khoury  ……..…....224-5524 
Young Adult League, Jacob Gorny …………...…..568-8581 

Holy Trinity Greek Orthodox Cathedral                                                                                                                           
3131 NE Glisan St., Portland, OR  97232 

                                     
Dynamis is the monthly newsletter of the Holy Trinity Greek 
Orthodox Cathedral in Portland, Oregon. Articles for the 
next month’s issue of Dynamis are due in the church office 
on the 11th of the current month. Deadlines will be strictly 
adhered to. 

Dynamis Ed ito rial  Guide l i nes 

How to contribute:   Email to: Gail@goholytrinity.org or on 
a CD with a hard copy to the church office. If you do not 
use a computer, please fax submissions to 503-236-8379 or 
bring a typed copy to the church office. 

Content and length: Church-related organizations maximum 
500 words; non-church related and articles by private 
persons maximum 300 words. We reserve the right to edit 
or decline a submission. All inserts must be approved by the 
church office and the postal service. 

Announcements policy: Unpaid announcements for church-
related events are limited to a half page. Non-church-related 
community event announcements are limited to a quarter 
page. 

The back cover is reserved for paid advertisements, at these 
rates: 

Full advertising section – half of back page …………...$400 
Half advertising section – ! of back cover …………....$225 
Quarter advertising section – 1/8 of last page ………...$125 

 

 
Parish Counc i l  Corner 
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Xristos Anesti! Christ Has Risen! 

 I have entered my final year of a 3 year term, as a 
Parish Council Member of our Holy Trinity Cathedral.  
When I accepted the nomination, I had some reservations. 
But quickly realized it was the right choice.  Serving this 
community has been a pleasure. Working side by side with 
my fellow members has been an educational and fulfilling 
journey. They are a great group of people that I can call 
friends.  As a group, we strive to make the right decisions 
which ultimately will benefit our community. 
 We all share common denominators that bind us 
to our Church. They are Faith and Family.  Our Church is 
a place where we come together to worship, pray and to 
give thanks for all the blessings in our lives. It is a place 
where we practice our Faith’s Sacraments. We gather with 
our friends and families to share our weekly experiences 



LAST YEAR THIS YEAR 2010 Delta to 
Q1'2009 Q1'2010 Budget YTD Budget 

Member Contributions $129 $128 $136 ($9)
Youth, Rentals, Misc $34 $24 $27 ($3)
Income $163 $152 $164 ($12)

Pastoral & Admin $92 $114 $119 ($5)
Youth, Music & Community $27 $25 $24 $1
Buildings & Grounds $58 $57 $56 $1
Expenses $177 $196 $199 ($3)
Net Income ($14) ($45) ($36) ($9)
* All $'s in Thousands
** Festival not included

HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL

                    
(continued from page two) 
and to celebrate various events.  I’m 
guessing that most of you experience 
the same feelings that I experience 
when I’m leaving Church on any given 
Sunday. It’s a sense of fulfillment, a 
sense of calm, and yet a sense of newly 
found energy. It’s always a joy to 
watch the children of our Parish, 
come together for the same reasons.  
Many of us  have busy schedules, but 
no matter how difficult or challenging 
of a week we have, it seems  that by 
going to Church, those challenges  
become more manageable.  
 The second denominator I 
mention is family.  I grew up in a 
community where many of my life’s 
activities revolved around Church.  
Some activities that we shared were 
Basketball, Greek School, Boy 
Scouts, Goya, Sunday School, Greek 
Dance, and yes, even bowling.  
What better environment is there to 
have your children be part of than 
that of our Church?  Being a father 
of 3 children, I think about their 
future all the time.  I look back to 
what factors shaped me, where I 
came from, and the experiences and 
influences that developed who I am 
today.  My family and my Faith are 
two cornerstones in my life.  I have 
realized the value of growing up so 
close to my Church, and I hope to 
provide the same foundation for my 
children.        
 I pray that Holy Trinity will 
remain strong and vibrant.  I want it 
to be here for my children, and my 
children’s children.  I want them to 
develop strong and positive values, 
and let our Orthodox faith guide 
them.  Holy Trinity is a great 
community, with the potential of 
being greater.  We need to take 
ownership and pride in what we 
have.  Let’s be generous in giving 
back.  The common denominator 
not only unites us, but provides us 
the opportunity to serve our 
community as well. In the spirit of 

love and faith, let’s continue to 
reach out, volunteer and help with 
the growing needs of our Church.  

Faithfully, 

Steve Kosaris  

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

(./012./.31!*4.5/.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!
Jace Thompson                  

Greetings again to all and Christos 
Anesti!  Spring is certainly a time for 
renewal, and change, and that is 
indeed the case with me being offered 
the opportunity to (re)join the Parish 
Council as Treasurer last month.  I 
humbly accepted the offer and am 
now setting to work getting back up to 
speed on your parish’s financial 
business.                   

To kick things off, I would like to give 
you a brief snapshot of how we are 
fairing as we closed out the first 3 
months of 2010.  The year is young, 
but in a nutshell, I see we are trending 
fairly typically against our budget.  
Note that the large share of Pascha 
income is not included in this YTD 
snapshot.                         

 

In general, I am very encouraged to 
see that we have made a lot of 
significant progress in getting ahead of 
our maintenance issues.  My prior time 
as treasurer was severely burdened 
with balancing the operating funds 
required to run our parish while 

continually getting blindsided with 
“emergency needs” of funds to 
address the large pool of deferred 
maintenance across our campus.  
Today, we have a dedicated fund, that 
comes from a portion of the Festival 
proceeds, as well as a focused 
maintenance committee that has the 
charter to move ahead proactively to 
address the needs of our physical 
assets.                

Secondly, I am encouraged to see that 
through the economic downturn last 
year, our stewards rightly kept their 
focus on giving their best gift to their 
church.  I also see however, that our 
longstanding goal of clearing our 
entire operating budget through 
stewardship alone remains just that, a 
goal.  In fact, our stewardship growth 
rate remains the largest barrier against 
the goals that we have as a cathedral, 
and a community.  My family has been 
impacted by the financial pressures of 
the past couple of years as well, but I 
encourage you to strive, as we are 
striving, to put forward your first gifts 
to the church.  A small increase by all 
of us, say, $200/year as a goal, would 
finally give us powerful options.   

Options to grow or ignite new 
ministries, enhance services to our 
community, expand our campus 
footprint, fund scholarships, etc.  I see 
a lot of energy in the parish, and want 
to be able to feed that energy through 
resource readiness.      



I will be focused this year, along with 
your very dedicated parish council, in 
bringing you the information you need 
to feel confident in making that type 
of stewardship commitment to your 
church.  Together, as in the past, we 
can do great things working as one.  
As always, please feel free to contact 
me with any questions by email at 
jacethompson@hotmail.com or by 
note to the church office.!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!
""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""!

Good News means 
Good Works Ahead! 

Exclaim "Christ is Risen!"-  Cheer 
comes instantly to the moment. "Truly 
He is risen!" -- A bond of faith and 
assurance is affirmed.  The Good 
News is declared.              

This eternal bond of faith and 
assurance has inspired Holy Trinity 
parishioners to shed trepidation in a 
still unsettled economy. Parts of the 
world have suffered calamities and we 
responded through Orthodox 
Christian Charities. We have assisted 
missionary in our midst, Anthony 
Aivaliotis, as he brings good works of 
the Lord to Latin America. We 
listened to the good news of the 
spiritual rebirth of an entire nation as 
missionary Pamela Barksdale 
described the work of her Bishop in 
Albania.            

Perhaps it was 2010's early Lent and 
Holy Week that prompted greater 
giving to Holy Trinity as well:  We 
followed the accounts of the life of 
Christ, the events that led to the 
Greatest Sacrifice of all. Like the good 
and faithful servant, we took the 
resources He gave us and flourished 
through our own stewardship 
program.   

Reports from our first quarter show 
we are making great progress toward 
reaching our goal of supporting fully 
the operation and the ministries of the 
parish through our own sacrifices, 
cheerfully given through the year.  
Like a Paschal season greeting card to 
the church, your written hopeful wish 
of support can come to the office on a 
Stewardship Pledge Card. If you 
hesitated to send it in January or 
February, ponder no more and let us 
know of your intent so the parish 
council may make educated decisions 
going forward with planning. Your 
pledge is not a legal commitment, but 
a sign of your cheerful hope for good 
works ahead. Thus, Good News is 
further declared!            

--------------------------------------------

Our People     
BAPTISMS:            
(Editors note:  We apologize for this 
omission in the last issue!)          
February 20, 2010: Tyson Alexander 
Potter, son of Anthony Potter and 
Georgia Zavogiannis.  The God-
parent is Dionysis Zavogiannis.   

April 3, 2010:  Nadia Collins, daughter 
of Andy Bakr of Damascus, Syria and 
Ruth Pruyne, of Colorado Springs, 
Colorado.  The Godmother is Pres. 
Effy Stephanopoulos. 

April 11, 2010:  Bella Love Brochis, 
daughter of John James Brochis and 
Jamie Marie Johnson Brochis.  The 
Godmother is Tia Hazapis. 

April 18, 2010:  Zachary Sebastian 
Pappas, son of Chrysiis Pappas.  His 
Godparents are Sophia Stamatis and 
Joshua Pappas. 

April 25, 2010:  Polyxeni Vasiliki 
Gustafson, daughter of Stefanos 
Gustafson and Vasiliki Stratigouleas.  
Her Godmother is Lena (Hellena 

Polyxeni) Brice and her Godfather is 
Iannis Katsavopoulos. 

CHRISMATIONS:               
March 27, 2010:  David Hanson, 
formerly of Mountain View Christian 
Church, was Chrismated into 
Orthodoxy.  His Godmothers are 
Athena Kekrides and Katina Kekrides. 

April 3, 2010 (Holy Saturday) The 
following were Chrismated into 
Orthodoxy:  

Joshua Lacroute, formerly of the 
Roman Catholic Church. His 
Godmother is Maria Boyer. 

Nikki Katsavopoulos, formerly of the 
Lutheran Church.  Her Godmother is 
Mary Chalkiopoulos. 

FUNERALS:                  
April 5, 2010:  Helen G. Kuvallis, who 
fell asleep in the Lord on March 29, 
2010 in Milwaukie, Oregon at the age 
of 82.  She was born on April 15, 1927 
in Athens, Greece.  Her husband, 
John Nicholas Kuvallis passed away in 
1976.  Helen is survived by her son, 
Jim Kuvallis and daughter, Vickie 
Kuvallis. 

April 14, 2010:  Gust Kanas, who fell 
asleep in the Lord on April 8, 2010 in 
Portland at the age of 87.  He was 
born on February 3, 1923 in Garfield, 
Utah to parents William and Katina 
Kanas, who had recently emigrated 
from Greece.  At the age of 17, he 
began working for 7-Up Bottling 
Company.  Then he worked at the 
shipyards until enlisting in the Army in 
1942. He served in the South Pacific, 
the Philippines and in Japan. Before 
the war Gus fell in love with 
Antoinette Mattia and during a leave 
before shipping overseas, they were 
married.  After the war, Gus and his 
brothers, Andy and Pete opened a 
grocery store.   At the beginning of 
the Korean War, Gus liquidated the 



grocery store and became a fulltime 
student at the University of Portland, 
where he graduated Cum Laude in 
1956.  He began his teaching career at 
Jefferson High School teaching math 
and science, counseling and being the 
Athletic Director.  He continued on as 
principal at Grant, Jackson and 
Marshall High School.  Gus retired in 
1983 to spend time building a second 
home in Lincoln City, salmon fishing 
on his boat the Ya’ssou, and more 
time with his devoted wife, Toni.  He 
is survived by his wife of 65 year Toni, 
son Steve, daughter Kathleen and 
grandsons John, Mark and Brian and 
great grandson, Anthon 

WEDDING:                  
April 17, 2010:  Demetri Harry Kravas 
and Leah Marie Lekas.  Demetri is the 
son of Harry James Kravas and Linda 
Corine Peters.  Leah is the daughter of 
Thomas James Lekas and Leah 
Catherine Miner.  The Sponsor was 
George Andrew Lekas                         
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

“HOW THE HOLY SPIRIT 
MOVES US -  A Reflection on 
Pentecost”  will be the subject 
covered in the second Philoptochos 
retreat planned for WEDNESDAY, 
JUNE 9 , 7-9 P.M. in the small hall, 
Holy Trinity Cathedral.  Everyone is 
invited for this stimulating discussion 
led by Fathers John and Dimo. 
Refreshments will be served.  Please 
RSVP to Stacey at 503-635-7836 or 
butterqueen@comcast.net. 

PHILO MEMBERSHIP DRIVE.  
Last call for members to be printed in 
this year’s membership directory.  
Envelopes available in church office.   

PENNIES & PRAYERS.  Please 
turn in the funds to Gail in the 

Church office no later than Sunday, 
May 23. You may keep the jars and 
continue to collect funds for next year.  

GARAGE SALE,  June 19 – 
ANNEX PARKING LOT.  If you 
are cleaning closets, relocating an 
office, moving or downsizing, please 
save your saleable items for the 
Philoptochos Garage Sale.  Small 
furniture, house wares, kitchenware, 
accessories and other treasures are 
great sellers. More info on drop-off 
locations and times to follow.  

Tues. May 4, 2010 PHILO BOARD 
MEETING –Small Hall 7:00 p.m. 

Tues. May 11, 2010 SEMI-
ANNUAL Philo General Assembly 
Dinner Meeting.  6:00 p.m. small 
hall.  Martha Circle will prepare a 
sumptuous meal.  All Philo members 
are urged to attend.  Only $10.  Please 
RSVP  to gpdiamond@comcast.net 

With faith & love in Christ,            
Paula D. Diamond             
Philoptochos President 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Job Announcement 
 HACCM is seeking applicants 
for a historian/researcher position for 
the Museum.  The requirements for 
this position are as follows:  Person is 
currently enrolled in a history program 
(or related field) at a local college or 
has related experience in the fields of 
library work, archives, or genealogy. 
Work experience may substitute for 
academic enrollment.  Applicant must 
have good communication skills, oral 
and written.  Hours are flexible but 
within normal business hours of the 
church office (9:30 am – 4:00 PM) and 
part time (200 hours over 10 months.) 
Salary is $25/hour.  Work 
environment is on-site. For more 
information, contract Katherine 
Karafotias at 503-617-4838 or 
karafotias3499@comcast.net. 

Camp Angelos 

Golf Tournament 

2010 The Annual Camp 

Angelos Golf Tournament at 

Langdon Farms Golf Course on 

May 13.  Please come for dinner 

even if you don’t golf.  You can 

check our website at 

www.campangelos.org for 

updates and happenings at Camp 

Angelos.  For additional 

information, contact: Mary Jo 

Brobeck (office) 503-695-5888, 

John Melonas 503-703-4288, 

Helen Stratikos 503-666-8815.          

Daughters of 
Penelope Mother’s 
Day Luncheon          

 The annual Daughters of 
Penelope Mother’s Day Luncheon and 
Jewelry Fashion Show will take place 
on Saturday, May 8th at 11:30 AM at 
the Portland City Grill.  Come and 
honor these wonderful women in our 
lives while celebrating the Daughters 
75th anniversary. Tickets are $30 and 
$18 for children 2-12.  For 
reservations and details contact Eleni 
Anadiotis 503-808-0978 or Dorothea 
Fleskes 503-645-4231.  Everyone is 
welcome!                      

 
 
 
 
 



Odyssey 2010:   
Gala for the Arts is 
May 15th             

 Join us for a unique event 
celebrating the opening of HACCM’s 
latest exhibition, Art from the Heart, 
showcasing paintings from the 
Marguerite Francis Sylvia Collection 
and works from 12 Hellenic-American 
community artists.  The evening will 
include a fantastic sit-down dinner, 
live auction and games, raffle prizes, a 
live Greek band (from Seattle) and 
dancing.   
 Join members of our own and 
the Portland community at large as we 
celebrate our art, our food and our 
Greek culture. We hope you can join 
us for this truly unique event as we try 
to raise money for the Hellenic Art 
and Cultural Center and Museum. 
Tickets are $150.00.  All proceeds go 
to creating a financial foundation for 
the organization that works to 
preserve our culture and our history . .  
HACCM. 
  
Raffle tickets are also available on 
Sundays after church. There are a very 
limited number of tickets available and 
first prize is $5000!  Please help us 
reach our goals so we can continue to 
fund both the exhibitions and the 
cultural events. 
 

News from Ahepa  
 The second of four regional 
AHEPA banquets took place at the 
Marriott Hotel, Portland, Oregon on 
March 6, 2010.  The purpose of these 
banquets is to allow the Order of 
Ahepa the opportunity to honor 
outstanding individuals from 
throughout the United States for their 
contributions to their profess-ions.  
Present that evening was Ahepa 
Supreme President Nicholas 
Karacostas, all of the members of the 
Supreme Lodge, and Supreme 
Governors from throughout the 
country.  It was an honor to introduce 
the Honorable Ioannis Andreades, 

Consul General of Greece in San 
Francisco.  We welcomed him to 
Portland and asked him to make a few 
remarks.     
 That evening Supreme 
President Karacostas announced the 
$250,000 donation from E. John 
Rumpakis to initiate the Portland State 
University Hellenic Studies Program.  
Karacostas also presented E. John 
with the Ahepa Supreme President 
Award of Excellence in recognition of 
his untiring efforts in preserving and 
promoting Hellenism in the United 
States.  Over the years, E. John has 
received numerous awards and has 
been recognized as a leader in the Real 
Estate industry.                
 Also honored that evening 
was Oregon Senator Ron Wyden who 
was present to receive the Ahepa Paul 
E. Tsongas Award for Public Service.  
Oregon Congressman Earl 
Blumenauer was also present to 
receive the Ahepa Pericles Award.  
Both men praised the Order of Ahepa 
and commented on their long 
relationship with the Greek 
community of Portland. It was also a 
pleasure to recognize other 
outstanding individuals who excelled 
in their professions.  Honored that 
evening was Dr. Harry Anastasiou, 
Professor of International Peace and 
Conflict Studies, Conflict Resolution 
Graduate Program, Portland State 
University.  He was awarded the 
Ahepa Academy of Achievement 
Award in Academics.  Anastasiou is an 
international peace scholar and has 
received inter-national recognition for 
his leadership in his field.  
 Other notable people who 
received recognition that night were:  
Steve Frangos, West Chicago, Illinois, 
who is a free-lance feature writer for 
an array of Greek-American 
newspapers and magazines.  Mr. 
Frangos received the Ahepa Academy 
of Achievement Award in Journalism;   

Mr. Kostas Mallios, Seattle, 
Washington, who is Microsoft’s Senior 
Director of the Office of the Chief 
Technical Officer and Rich Media 
Group.  Supreme President 
Karacostas presented Mr. Mallios with 
the Ahepa Achievement Award in 
Business;  Dr. Thalia 
Papayannopoulou, Professor of 
Medicine in the Division of 
Hematology, University of 
Washington.  She was presented the 
Ahepa Academy of Achievement 
Award in Medicine; Dr. George 
Stamatoyannopoulos, Professor of 
Medicine and head of the Division of 
Medical Genetics and Genome 
Science and Adjunct Professor of 
Pathology at the University of 
Washington.  One area of his research 
focuses on the genetics of the 
Minoans of Ancient Crete and the 
Mycenaens of mainland Greece.  Dr. 
Stamatoyannopoulos was unable to 
attend the banquet but his wife Dr. 
Thalia Papayannopoulou accepted the 
Ahepa Academy of Achievement 
Award in Medicine on his behalf.              

Portland State to 
Celebrate Hellenic 
Studies Program 

Please join Portland State University 
President Wim Wiewel on June 21st at 
5pm to celebrate the creation of 
Portland State’s Hellenic Studies 
Program and to congratulate E. John 
Rumpakis, whose generosity will allow 
PSU to strengthen the relationship 
between our region and the people, 
culture, and businesses of Greece and 
the Greek Diaspora.  The celebration 
will take place at the Simon Benson 
House, 1803 Southwest Park Avenue 
(Southwest 9th and Montgomery).  To 
RSVP, call 503.725.3514 or email 
sfuller@pdx.edu. 
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Holy Friday  

The Holy Friday HOPE & JOY retreat was a rousing 
success.  Approximately 65 children enjoyed a Lenten 
lunch, crafts, hymn practice with Gus Pappelis and a 
lesson with Fr. John – all in preparation for Holy Friday, 
Holy Saturday and Pascha.  

 



Every year on Holy Friday, in preparation for the 3:00 
service, the Descent from the Cross, the ladies gather to 
decorate the church and the Kouvouklion with flowers 

 

Holy Saturday 

Holy Saturday morning – About 20 children attended 
morning service on Holy Saturday to sing the responses 
for the Hymn of the Three Youths. Their presence and 
singing was very beautiful! 

  

!






